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EOG Resources Announces Mark G. Papa Leaving Board of Directors
HOUSTON, Dec. 17, 2014 /PRNewswire/ -- EOG Resources, Inc. (NYSE: EOG) (EOG) announced today that Mark G. Papa
has informed the Board of Directors (Board) that he is stepping down from the Board for personal reasons effective
December 15, 2014. The Board will now consist of seven members.

"I would like to thank Mark for his continued service to EOG as a Board member during the past year after his
retirement from the company at the end of 2013," said Chairman and CEO William R. (Bill) Thomas. "On behalf of the
Board, I would like to thank Mark for his many contributions and offer him and his wife Susan our best wishes as he
continues his retirement."

EOG Resources, Inc. (NYSE: EOG) is one of the largest independent (non-integrated) crude oil and natural gas
companies in the United States with proved reserves in the United States, Canada, Trinidad, the United Kingdom and
China. EOG Resources, Inc. is listed on the New York Stock Exchange and is traded under the ticker symbol
"EOG."          
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To view the original version on PR Newswire, visit: http://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/eog-resources-announces-
mark-g-papa-leaving-board-of-directors-300011570.html
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